
MINUTES MVUDSS BOARD MEETING 5/9/16


IN ATTENDANCE:  S. Baranick (SB); T. Jadwin (TJ); B. Kapeller (BK); R. Schemp (RS) 

ABSENT:  J. Hansell (JH)


1.  Potential New Players   


With the addition of Herb Younker and Greg Eastwood, the league is now full again. 
Mike Graves and Michael Diamond (in that order) are the next two players on the waiting list. 
Both are rated a 3.


Jim Ganley has a torn rotator cuff and will see his doctor on Friday, 5/13 to determine the severity of 
the tear.  SB will contact Jim on Friday to find out if he will be able to complete the season.  If not, he 
will be replaced as a player on the White Brigade team by Mike Graves but will continue as team 
manager.  Jim is rated a 3. (On 5/10, subsequent to the Board meeting, Jim indicated that he would be 
out for the remainder of the spring 2016 season.  He was replaced by Mike Graves.)


2.  Patrick Johnson/Umpire


SB was unsuccessful in contacting Patrick Johnson regarding his May 9 umpiring assignment; and so 
had to replace him with Jerry Smith.  Patrick never showed up.  (Subsequent to the Board meeting SB 
spoke to Patrick who indicated he will be available for his remaining umpiring assignments this season)


3.  Defibrillator


The league defibrillator is being rented by SCSSA/Marv Ruddell for his May 14-15 tournament at 
BLD/Perris for $100.


4.  BBQ for BP Participants


The BBQ is scheduled for Wednesday, May 25 after BP at the Four Seasons/Hemet community 
recreation center; i.e. “The Lodge.”  Originally open to just the BP participants who hit at BLD on 
Wednesdays, it will now include all BP participants.  The league will contribute $100 to supplement the 
cost for the additional participants.  RS will e-mail all invitees. 


5.  Out-of-Area Teams (Brandon’s Diner and North County)


The issue of more parity between the out-of-area and local teams was discussed.  It remains an open 
issue to be revisited at a later date.


Brandon’s Diner manager Dan Gutierrez and North County manager Bob Miller will be asked to 
provide their inputs and attend a Board meeting to discuss this issue.


